
 

 
 
 
 
 
October 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Pastors, Friends, and Co-laborers, 
 
For the first part of October, we had the blessing of having my mother come and visit 
us for just over two weeks. We had just moved into our new home in Kitengela, and 
then six days later, my mom was here! It was a blessing to see her, spend much time with 
her, and show her some of Kenya. The time we spent together went by very fast. Before 
we knew it, it was the 25th of the month, and I flew out to Ghana, while she flew back home. 
 
One of the highlights for our family this month was from Hannah while she and her siblings 
were playing at a playhouse. I was sitting and talking with my mom when Hannah came up 
to us and introduced us to a friend she had made while playing. The next thing I knew, 
Hannah was telling us how her friend Zuri wanted to be saved. So, Ali was able to sit down 
with Zuri and talk to her for a while. Sadly, Zuri did not come to trust in Christ alone as her 
personal Saviour, but I’m so honored to see Hannah’s desire and zeal to tell others about 
Jesus Christ! 
 
Thank you all for your faithful prayers for Lewis and me as we meet for discipleship. He has returned 
from his family trip upcountry, and we have been meeting again every week for discipleship. It has 
been such a blessing to see the growth in Lewis week after week and to see his love for the truth of 
God’s Word! 
 
As mentioned before, on the 25th of this month, I flew out to Ghana. For the last week of October, I 
was able to follow Missionary Ted Speer around and see much of Team Ghana and their ministries 
in Kumasi, Ghana. I’m very thankful that I was able to visit and see their ministries, for I can see now 
how God has used this trip to teach me many useful tools for the ministry in Kenya. I will forever be 
grateful for all that I learned from Ted Speer and the ministry of Team Ghana. After my time spent 
with Team Ghana in Kumasi, I was able to meet up there with the American medical missionary team 
that I was going to work with in Wa, Ghana. Now, for the rest of the news from my Ghana trip, you 
will just have to stay tuned till next month’s prayer letter! 
 
As always, our family thanks you for your faithfulness. May you all have a blessed Thanksgiving with family 
and friends. God bless you. 
 
Your co-laborers for lost souls across East Africa, 
 
Brandon & Ali Heselschwerdt 
Jeffrey, Hannah, & Esther 
Romans 10:14 
 

Pictures (top to bottom): 

1. Getting to share my testimony and answer questions 

over the radio in a marketplace in Kumasi 

2. Visiting an orphanage in Kumasi 

3. Visiting a national park and seeing a rhino up close 

with my mom 

4. Ali sharing the Gospel with Zuri, the friend Hannah 

made while playing 


